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March 16, 2020

Senate Judiciary and Rules Committee
Idaho State Capitol Building

RE: Idaho Protection of Public Employees Act — H 583
Dear Senator:

The legislative intent of the ldaho Protection of Public Employees Act, passed in
1994, states:

§6-2101. The legislature hereby finds, determines and declares that government
constitutes a large proportion of the ldaho work force and that it is beneficial to the
citizens of this state to protect the integrity of government by providing a legal cause
of action for public employees who experience adverse action from their employer as
a result of reporting waste and violations of a law, rule or regulation.

The Definitions section of the Act defines adverse actions this way:

"Adverse action" means to discharge, threaten or otherwise discriminate against an
employee in any manner that affects the employee’s employment, including
compensation, terms, conditions, location, rights, immunities, promotions or
privileges.

House Bill 583 is designed to limit the protection of the whistleblower and the
employee when they participate in an investigation into the misconduct of the
government by establishing a cap on non-economic damages by tying the judgment
to the caps identified under §6-1603(1).

Under Chapter 6, section 16, there is a provision wherein a jury may find the action
was willful or reckless misconduct which then would remove the cap. This bill does
not allow for a jury to decide any level of misconduct making even the most egregious
cases the same as the mild.

We ask that this be added to §6-2105 to clarify what acts by the employer are not
tolerated against a public employee.

(5) (d) The limitation on non-economic damages contained in this subsection shall not
apply if the jury finds that the employer's conduct was malicious, oppressive or in
reckless disregard of the employee’s rights.

We urge you to send this bill to the 14" order to add the above language.

Sincerely,

Barbaré& Jorden
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